# Peminony News

November 4, 1994 o Issue 94-95/8

#### CPE Day at Lancaster Seminary Thursday, November 10

Representatives from Clinical Pastoral Education sites will be on campus Thursday, November 10 from 11 a.m. until 2 p.m. to describe their respective programs and (in some cases) to interview students. The program will begin at 11:10 in Hafer Center. Please sign up with the Faculty Secretary, Donna Kaplan, if you wish to have an interview at 1 p.m.

Those sites which have responded affirmatively thus far are:

\*Geisinger Medica! Center
Linda Ericson
Rosemary Dawson (also
representing Williamsport)
\*Lancaster General Hospital
Keith Bitner
Kathy Pfort

ALL-STUDENT MEETING SET FOR NOVEMBER 9

STUDENTS WILL
MEET IN HAFER
CENTER ON
WEDNESDAY,
NOVEMBER 9, AT
12:30 P.M. TO
DISCUSS THE
OUTCOME OF THE
RECENT BOARD OF
TRUSTEES MEETING.

\*Lehigh Valley Hospital, Allentown

Rev. Emily Jean Gilbert Scott Davis \*Milton S. Hershey Medica

\*Milton S. Hershey Medical Center

Rev. Paul Derrickson Rev. Beverly Hicks \*Philhaven Hospital Rev. Cornel G. Rempel \*Reading Hospital and Medical Center

Rev. Gregory Stockhard \*Williamsport Hospital and Medical Center

Rev. Mark Grace Rosemary Dawson (also representing Geisinger) \*York Hospital Rev. Ted Trout-Landen

# Registration Week

Nov. 14-18

(See page 2 for details)

## Time to Register

Registration for the January, Spring and Summer Terms will begin Monday. November 14 and continue through Friday, November 18. Packets will be placed in student mailboxes a week prior to registration week, and students are encouraged to make appointments with their faculty advisors to review the work they have completed to plan for the Spring semester. Continuing students who do not register within the registration week timeframe will be subject to a late registration fee.

#### Please Note-

The library hours during the Thanksgiving Recess are as follows:

Nov. 21-22, 8:30am-5:90 pm Nov. 23, 8:30am-4:90 pm Nov. 24 - 27 CLOSED

#### Worship Leaders

Week of 11/7 - Anabei Proffitt Week of 11/14 - Frank Stalfa

## WOMEN'S MENTORING GROUP

The Women's Mentoring Group will meet on Thursday, November 17, at 5:30 PM. The venue is as yet undetermined. The discussion will be led by Deborah Fetterman, and will center on finding the extraordinary in the ordinary. ALL WOMEN ARE WELCOME!

### Have You Heard?

Social gatherings do indeed occur at Lancaster Seminary. The SCC is looking for volunteers to organize such events. If you

know of a time or of an occasion to have a party, please sign up for a date on the SCC bulletin board in lower level Lark. If you need more information or resources, talk to a member of the SCC executive committee.



# Thanksgiving Recess

November 21-25 is the Thanksgiving Recess and there will be no classes during that time. Seminary offices will be open until 4:00 p.m. on Wednesday, November 23 and will reopen on Monday, November 25 when classes will also resume.



STILL MISSING...a GOLD WEDDING BAND lost October 20. Practically new (not evenengraved yet), but loaded with sentimental value. If found, please turn it into the Business Office for KC

...UCC AND PRESBY-TERIAN EMPLOYMENT OPPORTUNITY NOTE-BOOKS from Lower Level Lark. Please, please return.

FOUND !!!...Michele Plessner's BROCHURES FROM DUBLIN -- Thank you!

#### United Methodist Students

Representatives from the Central Pennsylvania Conference of the United Methodist Church will visit on November 10 from 8:30 a.m. until 3:30 p.m. to meet with their in-care students. For further information and to make an appointment, please see Donna Kaplan.

#### CAIN HOPE FELDER LECTURE

Reverend Cain Hope Felder, Ph.D., will be the guest lecturer and preacher at Harambee UCC in Harrisburg on November 19 and 20. Dr. Felder is general editor of *The Original African Heritage Study Bible* and will speak on "Exploring the African Heritage of the Bible." See the notice on the bulletin board in lower level Lark for additional information.

NORDIC TRACK
FOR SALE—excellent
condition. Talk to Cilla
Maxham on campus or call
397-5717.

LIBRARY STAFF ARE STILL LOOKING FOR VOLUNTEERS TO HELP MOVE THE BOOKS THAT ARE DOWNSTAIRS IN THE LIBRARY. PLEASE SEE ANN KEMPER IN THE LIBRARY.

#### DISCOVERY SUPPORT GROUP MEETS

First Reformed
United Church of Christ
40 E. Orange St.
Thursdays from 7:30-8:30
(except Thanksgiving
evening).

A discovery/support group for women who are surviving emotionally abusive life situations has formed. "Abuse" is any behavior that is designed (intentionally or not) to control and subjugate another human being through the use of fear, humiliation, verbal and physical assaults. Emotional abuse is a pattern of behavior by a boss/co-worker, spouse/lover, parent, child or friend that demoralizes and destroys self-concept. It is often subtle and confusing. The most difficult ramification is that women come to accept the abuse as being their fault.

For additional information, contact Cate Vincent (293-7839)